
 

 

 
Minutes of the Special Meeting of the San Pablo City Council 

 
 
  

  Monday, July 17, 2017 
 
 
ROLL CALL 
The special meeting convened in the Council Chambers at 4:21 pm. Present during roll call 
were Vice Mayor Calloway, and Councilmembers Paul Morris and Arturo Cruz. 
Councilmember Rich Kinney arrived at 4:48pm. Absent was Mayor Cecilia Valdez. Also 
present were City Manager Matt Rodriguez, City Attorney Lynn Tracy Nerland, Assistant City 
Manager Reina Schwartz and Deputy City Clerk Lehny Corbin. 
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
There were no speakers. 

 

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS 

1. City Clerk Interviews and Appointive Process (#17-0305) 

City Manager Rodriguez introduced the item and announced the process of the 
interviews. Kathleen Bradley and Elizabeth Pabon had submitted applications for the 
City Clerk vacancy due to the retirement of Ted Denney and in response to the City’s 
request for applications.  Both are residents of and registered voters in the City of 
San Pablo.  Both were each separately asked identical questions.  
 
After open discussion with both candidates present, it was moved by Councilmember 
Morris, seconded by Councilmember Cruz, and passed by vote of those present to 
appoint Elizabeth Pabon to serve as the City Clerk through November 2018. The 
motion passed as follows: 
AYES: Cruz, Morris and Calloway 
NOES: None 
ABSENT: Valdez 
ABSTAIN: Kinney 

 

 Both candidates were thanked for applying and their current service to the community. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 4:5pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

___________________________________ 
Lehny M. Corbin, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 

___________________________________ 
Genoveva Calloway, Vice Mayor 
 


